
March 2016

 March brings Spring and the last month of the third quarter of the 

Columbian Year. As we prepare for St. Patrick’s Day and Easter, we also prepare 

for the next year by identifying men who would like 

to serve as an Officer.

 There are a dozen roles to fill, all open to a 3rd degree Knight. From 

Grand Knight and Deputy to Lecturer and Guards. Each having unique duties, 

all forming a team to assist this great Council to serve our community and faith. 

Please take a moment and say a prayer to volunteer for one of these precious 

positions. They are rewarding and sometimes down right fun. Anyone who has 

been to a General Meeting in the last year has experienced that.

 Another role that supports our mission are the Bingo Workers. Bingo 

funds the vast majority of our charitable works. Like any business, we are only 

as good as our product and our product is the fun efficient bingo nights on 

Mondays and Fridays. We have a successful operation, many Councils have 

tried and closed theirs. New and returning workers help revitalize the team and 

the players’ experience. As little as one night a month can make a difference. 

Several have started at that but do more because of the fun, fellowship and the 

donation to their charity of choice, please consider this also.

 Finally, consider participating in the meetings and events. The cliche 

“you get what you put in to it” is not without merit. I see men forming and 

maintaining life long friendships in our beloved Council. Men of different and 

similar backgrounds, sharing stories, a good meal, a hearty laugh, or understand-

ing ear. We were not meant to walk this earth alone and who better to help you, 

beyond the wife, then a Brother of common faith. Come and fellowship, enjoy 

the fruits of the Council… it comes free with membership! 
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Please Welcome our new Field Agent Thomas Cowan.
He has much to share, so please call him today. 909-795-8151 Office 909-647-3463 Cell

Rhinold A. “Pat” Sauer, 93 of San Bernardino, CA. passed away on Monday, 

February 1, 2016 in San Bernardino.  Pat is survived by Irene, his wife of 73 

years, sons, Dennis (Pam) Sauer, Jerry (Pam) Sauer, Jim (Sally) Sauer, daugh-

ters, Alane (Brian) Reider, Peggy (Tom) Kluge, Judi (Mario) Ramiro, 22 grand-

children, 41 great grandchildren and 1 great great grandson.  Mass of Christian 

burial was held 10 a.m. Monday, February 8, 2016 at St. Adelaide Catholic 

Church, Highland, CA. with interment at Mt. View Cemetery, San Bernardino, 

CA.  Pat was one of the founding fathers of Council 4488. It was he and others 

that mortgaged their own homes so that Council 4488 could have their own 

building for future Knights to come. He served in the US Army during WW II.

Rest in Peace

Rest in Peace
Obituary for Joan Marie McElligott

Joan Marie McElligott, 72, of Highland, CA. passed away on Saturday, January 16, 2016 in 

Grand Terrace, CA. She is survived by her brother John (Jack) and Brenda McElligott of 

Highland, nephew, Sean and niece Sarah McElligott. Mass of Christian burial was at St. 

John Bosco Catholic Church, Highland, CA, on Feb. 25, 2016. Interment was at Old Mis-

sions San Luis Rey Cemetery, Oceanside, CA.

DODGER DAY 

We want to put together another Dodger Day!!! But we need to find out who is interested 

in going, we are thinking about April or early May! Please contact Sam Gutierrez 

for more information (909) 362-4079
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If you did not make this years Valentine Party, you missed a good one.  Great food, great com-

pany and great entertainment.  That’s how the evening went.  The house was packed with around 

200 to 250 people in attendance.  People hit the dance floor on the first song and the floor was 

constantly filled with love birds on about every number. There were door prices consisting of gift 

cards and cash.  You could see the energy and happiness with everyone you talked with. Special 

thanks goes to the Bingo Committee, food by Mr. Segubia and family, the Knights’ Ladies, 

Ticket sellers, the Carabajals, the Aguirres, Esther Chapparo, Bartenders, Paul McJunkin, Gina 

Reynolds and Eddy Quiroz.  Special voice contributor and Master of Ceremonies, Deacon Eric 

Vilchis who filled us with many "Knock, Knock Jokes". Thanks for coming. Enjoy the photos. 

KofC 4488 Valentine Party
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Bible Study Bob Herness
Church Director, 4488

Wednesday from 7 PM to 9 PM 
in the council lounge
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During this penitential season of Lent, culminating with Holy Week and the Solemnity of the Resur-
rection, we might want to consider a few items in our Lenten walk through the Valley of Death, sin 
and temptation in our lives.
Our separated friends who attend Protestant denominations correctly emphasize a "personal relation-
ship" with Jesus, but in reality, there is nothing more Catholic than that because we receive the 
ultimate in personal relationship with Jesus when we receive Holy Communion which is the Body, 
Blood, Soul and Divinity of Our Lord, and He then gives us His Holy Spirit and leads us to the Father, 
as well.  What is more personal than that?  Unfortunately, our separated bretheran's personal rela-
tionship is sought at the cost of doctrine, the One True Church founded by Jesus, authority, sacra-
ments and relationship to Jesus and all His Family: His Mother, His Foster Father, and all of our older 
brothers and sisters in heaven, the Saints.
The four things that are within our grasp as Catholic men and women are: sanctifying grace, prayer, 
the sacraments, and doing our daily duty in our vocation.
Let me conclude by a reflection upon how we should worship God in our lives, especially during the 
Divine Liturgy, the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass.  Some Catholics, or those who have gone on vacation 
from going to Sunday Mass murmur that the Mass is boring or repetitive, or the music is poor and the 
sermons are worse.  Stop and think about this very seriously.  As an educator during my professional 
life, I know that students learn and retain only what is repetitive whether it be algebra, the periodic 
table of elements, conjugation of verbs, or any other difficult material.  
"Take away the ceremonies from the Church , and you will straightaway destroy the WORSHIP OF 
GOD AMONG THE GREATER PART OF CHRISTIANS.  Make sure no one raises their hands and 
hearts, or bends his knee, or strikes his breast, or bares his head to pray, or stands to hear the 
Gospel read, or does any similar thing, and you will see that within a few days, what we call devotion 
fades quite away.  For the devotion which remains in the hearts of a few Christians, feeble spark of 
worship though it may be, is kept alive by ceremonies."
This is a quotation from the only bishop who did not cave in to the demand of King Henry VIII that all 
Catholics proclaim Henry was superior to the pope in England.  Who is this canonized saint?  Saint 
John Fisher of Rochester, England whom Henry the VIII beheaded.

AMDG
SK Bob Herness, Church and Bible Study, Council 4488

The Knights' Ladies will host

 

For dinner and a movie tickets, please contact 
Chairs Angie Vargas at (909) 742-2969 or Terry Yanez at (909) 213-1446. 

The cost is only $10 per person. 

Saturday, March 12th at 4pm. 

Movie: "Roman Holiday". 

Menu: Spaghetti with meat sauce, salad , 
garlic bread, vegetable, and dessert. 

Tickets are on a first call, 
first served basis. Please support the Knights’ Ladies 

scholarship fundraising events.

Dinner & A Movie Night
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St. Patricks Day PartySt. Patricks Day Party
The St. Patrick's Day dinner will be held on 

Thursday, March 17 at 6 PM. 
The cost will be $10 per person. The Menu will be traditional 

Irish fare of Corned Beef and cabbage. 
There will be raffle prizes, also! 

Please join us to celebrate the feast of St. Patrick! 
All proceeds will go to Knights’ Ladies Charities.

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
FRAY FRANCISCO DUMETZ ASSEMBLY 0055 

CORDIALLY INVITES YOU 
TO IT’S 2ND ANNUAL FUNDRAISER 

 

WHEN:   SATURDAY,   APRIL 23, 2016   

WHERE:  KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS DEL ROSA COUNCIL 4488 HALL   
   1729 E. BASELINE STREET, SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410

TIME:   4:00 PM – 7:00 PM  

COST:   ADULTS:  $10.00   CHILDREN (3-10):  $5.00 

 MENU (INCLUDED IN THE COST):
SPAGHETTI (WITH OR WITHOUT MEAT SAUCE)    

SALAD (WITH DRESSING) 
ROLLS WITH BUTTER 

COFFEE (CREAM/SUGAR)     
PUNCH/WATER      

DESSERTS 

       
PROCEEDS GO TO THE DIOCESE OF SAN BERNARDINO  

ST. JUNIPERO SERRA HOUSE OF FORMATION 
FOR SEMINARIANS 
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John Rozzi-Culture of Life DirectorCulture of Life
Based on new info from “Lifeline” from the National Pro-Life Alliance, the following
Bills are in work in Washington:
HR 492 – the Ultrasound Informed Consent Act.
HR 816 – the Life at Conception Act.
HR 1695 – Parental Notification and Intervention Act.

PLEASE phone, email, write or take whatever steps necessary
to tell them to support, talk about, sponsor and vote for
all of the above bills.

Another important bill which they should be supporting is H.R. 153. This has to do with restoring free 
speech to America's churches. Churches and houses of worship should be free to take strong positions on 
moral issues of the day, even issues of political consequence for the sake of our nation's spiritual and moral 
health without the fear of losing their tax-exempt status. Please take action here also.

The Knights' Ladies will host "Dinner & A Movie" nights with all 
monetary proceeds to benefit scholarships for high school 
seniors who wish to pursue a vocational career, junior college,
or university. For dinner and movie tickets, please contact 
chairs Angie Vargas at (909) 742-2969 or Terry Yanez at 
(909) 213-1446. All movies are either award winning or 
nominated films. The first "Dinner and A Movie" will be 
Saturday, March 12th at 4pm. Please support these events.

Scholarship applications are now available. Please contact 
chair Gina Reynolds at (909) 844-4858 or myself as soon as 
possible for applications.

The St. Patrick's Day dinner will be held on Thursday, March 17 
at 6 PM. We will also have raffle prizes. Please join us to 
celebrate the feast of St. Patrick. All proceeds will go to our 
charities.

Sincerely,
Judy Figueroa
Knights' Ladies President

Movie NightMovie Night
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Chaplain       Fr. Romanus Ike                  909-862-8669   Ikeroma@yahoo.com
Grand Knight                  Dominic Glass                  909-831-5812   Dominicglass@hotmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight     Ernest K Ott                                909-793-2349   ekmo@ekott.biz
Chancellor                  Luis Moreno        
Warden       Victor Licea                   323-798-2684   Licea17@gmail.com
Recorder      David Calhoun                  909-888-7121                        David.Calhoun@va.gov    
Financial Secretary                John D Mielke                             909-862-1545                             Pilotjack@roadrunner.com
Treasurer                    Paul Dainko                                      909-425-1845                           Jpdainko@gmail.com
Advocate        Luis Arciniega                               909-213-4738                       larroarril@hotmail.com       
1-Year Trustee       Enselmo Gutierrez                  909-362-4079              samgutierrezca@sbcglobal.net
2-Year Trustee       George Steffens                         909-862-0138                        Steffen9037@roadrunner.com    
3-Year Trustee       Bruce Ewing                                                                     909-907-0512                        bewing_5@yahoo.com
Inside Guard       Mario Salcedo                            909-709-9416   SalcedoFamily@verizon.net         
Outside Guard       Joel Wright                                  951-973-8096                        Jgwrght@yahoo.com
Church Director                 Robert K. Herness                       951-845-2615   RKHerness@gmail.com   
Community Director                  Vacant
Program Director                  Dominic Glass                                     909-831-5812   Dominicglass@hotmail.com
Membership Director                            Luis Arciniega                             909-213-4738                              larroarril@hotmail.com
Retention Director       Luis Arciniega                                                909-213-4738                          larroarril@hotmail.com
Family Director                                      Paul McJunkin                                   909-862-6403
Youth Director                                       Ernest K. Ott                                        909-793-2349                        ekmo@ekott.biz
Blood Donations Chair                  
Vocation Chair                                     Vacant
Roundtable Chair  GK                          Dominic Glass                  909-831-5812   Dominicglass@hotmail.com
Squires Circle Advisor                           Vacant
Bulletin                                                    Precise Print                                909-381-3447                         pppi@sbcglobal.net
Insurance Field Agent                          Tom Cowan                                           909-647-3463                        Thomas.cowan@kofc.org                    
Bingo Chair                                           Enselmo Gutierrez                  909-362-4079              samgutierrezca@sbcglobal.net
Del Roco President                              Manny Carabajal                        909-887-5331
Knights Ladies President                      Judy Figueroa                             909-887-5495   jfigueroa0250@hotmail.com               
Club Steward                            Gina Reynolds                                                                 909-889-7053                        cherublvr1@aol.com

Information Center
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